
RCW 81.48.070  Cruelty to stock in transit—Penalty.  Railroad 
companies in carrying or transporting animals shall not permit them to 
be confined in cars for a longer period than forty-eight consecutive 
hours without unloading them for rest, water, and feeding for a period 
of at least two consecutive hours, unless prevented from so unloading 
them by unavoidable accident. In estimating such confinement, the time 
during which the animals have been confined without such rest on 
connecting roads from which they are received shall be included. 
Animals so unloaded shall, during such rest, be properly fed, watered 
by the owner or person having the custody of them, or in case of his 
or her default in so doing, then by the railroad company transporting 
them, at the expense of said owner or person in custody thereof, and 
said company shall in such case have a lien upon such animals for 
food, care, and custody furnished, and shall not be liable for such 
detention of such animals. If animals are transported where they can 
and do have proper food, water, space, and opportunity for rest, the 
foregoing provision in regard to their being unloaded shall not apply. 
Violators of this section shall be punished by fine not exceeding one 
thousand dollars per animal.  [2013 c 23 § 300; 1994 c 261 § 19; 1961 
c 14 § 81.56.120. Prior: 1893 c 27 § 4; RRS § 10494. Formerly RCW 
81.56.120.]

Finding—Intent—1994 c 261: See note following RCW 16.52.011.
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